

COUNTY COUNSEL MEMORANDUM

MICHAEL C. GHIZZONI COUNTY COUNSEL 805-568-2950

DATE:

December 24, 2019

TO:

Each Member of the Board of Supervisors Mona H. Miyasato, County Executive Officer

FROM:

Brian Pettit, Deputy County Counsel

RE:

Facilitation Report—Santa Rita Valley Ag., Inc. – Cannabis Cultivation (19APL-00000-0008, 18LUP-00000-00351)

In accordance with Resolution Number 95-462, the Office of County Counsel offered facilitation of the appeal filed by Mr. Blair Pence of the County Planning Commission's approval of the Santa Rita Valley Ag., Inc. Cannabis Cultivation project in the Third Supervisorial District. The parties did not jointly agree to participate in facilitation and no facilitation occurred.

This appeal is now scheduled to be heard by your Board.

Please contact me or Chief Assistant Rachel Van Mullem with any questions.

Copy: Planning & Development